
WSR 24-24-023
PREPROPOSAL STATEMENT OF INQUIRY

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
[Filed November 22, 2024, 4:05 p.m.]

Subject of Possible Rule Making: Residential treatment facilities 
(RTF) and private psychiatric hospital regulations as they relate to 
licensing fees of Indian health care providers as establishments.

The department of health (department) is considering amendments 
to RTF regulations in WAC 246-337-010 and 246-337-990, along with pri-
vate psychiatric hospital regulations in WAC 246-322-020 and 
246-322-990, to implement SHB 2075 (chapter 204, Laws of 2024). SHB 
2075 directs the department to issue RTF and private psychiatric hos-
pital licenses to Indian health care providers by July 1, 2025, if the 
provider submits a tribal attestation and an attestation processing 
fee. Updates may include other relevant section amendments to licens-
ing regulations in chapters 246-322 and 246-337 WAC. The department 
may also consider amending the behavioral health agency (BHA) regula-
tions in WAC 246-341-0367 regarding tribal attestation fees to align 
with RTF and private psychiatric hospital tribal attestation fees.

Statutes Authorizing the Agency to Adopt Rules on this Subject: 
RCW 43.70.250, 43.70.280, 71.24.037, and SHB 2075 (chapter 204, Laws 
of 2024), codified as RCW 71.12.460.

Reasons Why Rules on this Subject may be Needed and What They 
Might Accomplish: SHB 2075 requires the department to issue licenses 
to an Indian health care provider, as defined in RCW 71.24.025, at-
testing to have met the state minimum standards for RTFs and private 
psychiatric hospitals. In order to comply with the requirements in RCW 
71.12.460, the department must establish a fee to cover the adminis-
trative processing costs of an attestation and have the ability to be-
gin issuing licenses under attestation to Indian health care providers 
by July 1, 2025.

Process for Developing New Rule: Collaborative rule making.
Interested parties can participate in the decision to adopt the 

new rule and formulation of the proposed rule before publication by 
contacting Michelle Weatherly, P.O. Box 47843, Olympia, WA 98504-7843, 
phone 360-236-2992, TTY 711, email michelle.weatherly@doh.wa.gov, web-
site www.doh.wa.gov.

Additional comments: The department will use existing GovDelivery 
lists and other known contact information to inform interested parties 
of opportunities to provide input on proposed rule language. To find 
out more information about our rule making, visit www.doh.wa.gov. To 
subscribe to GovDelivery, please visit www.doh.wa.gov, and select the 
"Sign up for Updates From DOH" button at the bottom of the page. After 
signing in, please click open the box labeled "Health Systems Quality 
Assurance." Next, click open the box labeled "Community Health Sys-
tems," and then click "Facilities" or select the relevant facility 
type(s).
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